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M I N U T E S:

At 4:00 PM, the Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Shoreline Community College District Number Seven was called to order by Chair Edith Loyer Nelson in the Board Room of the Administration Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mr. Paul Burton, Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson, Ms. Sarah Phillips, and Ms. Elsa Welch were present.

Mr. Derek Edwards represented the attorney general’s office. 

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:

A motion was made by Ms. Elsa Welch to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees, held April 23, 2003, as written.  The motion, which was seconded by Mr. Paul Burton, was approved unanimously. 

OPEN COMMENT PERIOD:

Professor Art West invited the Board and everyone present to attend the upcoming Choir of the Sound “Spring Pops Concert” performances June 7 & 8, 2003.  He is a member of the Choir, which SCC has sponsored and supported for over a quarter-century.  
Associated Student Body President, Mr. Shaun Scott, introduced ASB President-Elect, Ms. Erica Wilkes.  

President Holly Moore invited the Board to attend a welcome celebration for the newly elected Associated Student Body officers, to be held at a tea on Tuesday, June 10, from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Boardroom. 

REPORT:  WAVE SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS:

Dean for Professional Technical Education, Ms. Berta Lloyd, introduced Ms. Lynn Rott, a professional technical student studying Business Administration, who is recipient of the WAVE (Washington Aware for Vocational Excellence) scholarship at Shoreline in 2003.  The WAVE program honors both high school and community and technical college students for outstanding achievement in vocational-technical education from the state of Washington.  
Ms. Rott, who was nominated by Professor David Starr, hopes to be accepted into the Nursing program and continue to the University of Washington.  She said she had a wonderful educational experience at Shoreline and that Professor Starr helped her realize her educational potential.
WAVE increases public awareness of the achievements, leadership ability, and community activities of Washington’s vocational-technical students.  The program recognizes:

· The value of vocational-technical education in developing the higher levels of skill and knowledge required in a globally competitive workforce;

· Its contribution to the economy of the state; and

· Its ability to foster business, labor, and community involvement in vocational-technical programs.

Established by the Washington State Legislature in 1984, WAVE recognizes the occupational proficiency, leadership, and community contributions of up to three outstanding vocational-technical students in each legislative district.  The Workforce Training and Education Coordinating Board administers the WAVE program.

WAVE recipients receive a grant, based on availability of funds, that provides six quarters or four semesters of tuition and services/activities fees at community/technical colleges, regional/research universities, accredited independent colleges or licensed private career schools located in Washington State.  The grant is for undergraduate study only and cannot exceed the annual undergraduate tuition and fees in effect at the state-funded research universities.  Students must maintain a 3.0 grade point average in order to continue to receive the award.

REPORT:  DECA SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS:

Director of Public Information, Ms. Judy Yu, introduced Professor David Starr, DECA advisor, explaining that Professor Starr accompanied Shoreline students who competed in the 2003 Delta Epsilon Chi Students International Career Development Conference.  These students represent the brightest marketing students from colleges and universities around the country, Canada and as far away as Japan.
Ms. Yu also introduced Shoreline students, Ms. Laura Giamoyris and Ms. Amaryah Cumutt, who earned National Champion status with their win in the National Management Competition.

A total of 15 Shoreline Delta Epsilon Chi students qualified to attend the international competition by competing in the state competition earlier this spring.  Four Shoreline students, Shoreline residents Laura Giamoyris and Paul Won, Edmonds resident Amaryah Cumutt, and Pasco resident Rebecca Campbell, placed in the international competition.  Campbell was a National Finalist in the Human Resources Management event, and Won was a National Finalist in the Travel and Tourism Marketing event.

Other Shoreline students competing at the conference were Megan Ballock, Rachael Swenson, Jaquelene Newsom, Cassie Main, Ingy Nicola, Emerald Garza, Carla Magee, Lynn Rott, Kellie Swenson, Todd Carter, and Wesley Whitehead.  Shoreline Professor David Starr is club advisor.  
The Delta Epsilon Chi's Competitive Events Program offers students the opportunity to demonstrate occupational proficiency in marketing, management, merchandising and entrepreneurial areas.  The events, which recognize student achievement and test knowledge and skills, are broken down into business simulations, case studies and prepared business presentations.  Students choose an event from more than 20 career areas, and are judged by business professionals who are active in their professional fields.  This program is only a part of the Delta Epsilon Chi Program.
The Board commended Ms. Giamoyris and Ms. Cumutt for their honors representing Shoreline Community College and thanked Professor Starr for his many efforts on behalf of the students.  Ms. Yu took several pictures of the WAVE and DECA award recipients with Professor Starr. 
TRENDS AND UPDATES:
( Essential Skills

Ms. Donna Miller-Parker, Director of the Essential Skills Program, introduced student Ms. Ravy Bo, a native of Cambodia.  Ms. Bo is a member of a Speakers Bureau formed by a consortium of community colleges.  She receives support for her speaking engagements.  The students explain the community college programs and, in turn, practice English and public speaking skills.  Ms. Bo is a Level 6 ESL student.  
The Essential Skills Program includes Adult Basic Education, GED Preparation, and English as a Second Language.  Serving about 1200 citizens, immigrants, refugees, and 250 international students each year, most classes are held on main campus, but courses are also offered at Lake Forest Park and at Employment Security’s WorkSource Center on Aurora.  Students come to the program to learn English, to improve reading and writing skills, to prepare to take the GED exam, and to review skills before taking the ASSET or COMPASS college placement exams.  

( International Programs

Mr. Paul Rucker, Executive Director of SCC’s International Programs, introduced the faculty leaders scheduled for the Summer 2003 Study Abroad Program.  Professor Bruce Amstutz will lead a student group to Japan beginning June 17; Professor Robert Thompson will travel to Jamaica to work with students on an educational project in a rural community for two weeks; and Professor Ernest Johnson will conduct a group consisting of 11 students and four faculty to Kenya for four weeks beginning August 17.  
Mr. Rucker also announced that Interim Director of Student Programs, Mr. Scott Saunders, would coordinate leadership training for student government officers and student programmers in Monterrey, Mexico, at Shoreline’s affiliate college and in conjunction with Cascadia Community College.  

ACTION:  APPROVE APPOINTMENT OF ASSISTANT VICE PRESIDENT FOR ACADEMIC AFFAIRS:
Vice President for Academic Affairs, Dr. Carol Henderson, introduced this action item by saying she felt the best possible choice for Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs had been made and that she was pleased to see Dr. Andrea Rye assume a college-wide leadership role.  
In accordance with Board Resolution #75, “Delegation of Authority,” the College President is responsible for the appointment of administrative/exempt personnel subject to confirmation by the Board.  Also, the Administrative/Exempt Staff Salary Program stipulates that the Board of Trustees is to approve the initial salary of all new administrative/exempt appointments.
Andrea Rye, Ed.D., has joined Shoreline's staff as the Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs.  Dr. Rye has been an employee of Shoreline Community College since 1969.  Most recently, Andrea was the Dean for the Intra/American Studies and Social Sciences Division at Shoreline, a position she held for ten years.  Dr. Rye has assumed the administrative responsibility for managing enrollment patterns, reviewing quarterly trends, and working with division deans to ensure that student needs are met as much as possible within our resource limitations.  Dr. Rye has done an exceptional job as interim AVPAA during the 2002-03 academic year. 


Motion 03:17

A motion was made by Ms. Sarah Phillips that Dr. Andrea 




Rye be confirmed as Assistant Vice President for Academic 



Affairs, effective April 18, 2003, at an annual salary of 




$82,000.




The Board unanimously approved the motion, which was 




seconded by Mr. Paul Burton. 

Upon approval by the Board, Dr. Rye’s confirmation was greeted with a round of applause from the audience.
ACTION:  PROBATIONARY FACULTY CONTRACT RENEWAL:

Vice President Carol Henderson explained that occasionally the college hires tenure-track faculty on a different cycle.  This year the probationary status of Computer/Science Programming Instructor, Mr. Robert Shaw, must be considered on a different cycle. 
Under separate cover the Board received copies of the appointment review committee’s evaluation for one second-year probationary faculty member.  

At the Special Board meeting held May 28, 2003, prior to their Regular meeting, the Board received a letter from President Moore and Vice President for Academic Affairs, Carol G. Henderson, recommending the renewal of the probationary faculty contract for the 2003-2004 academic year.  

Listed below is information about the probationary faculty member:








Years on

Faculty Member

Discipline/Area

Probation
Comm. Chair
Robert T. Shaw

Computer/Science


2
Sarah Leyden





Programming


Motion 03:18

Ms. Elsa Welch moved that the Board renew the proba-





tionary faculty contract of Mr. Robert T. Shaw for the 2003-




2004 academic year.





The motion, which was seconded by Ms. Sarah Phillips, was 




approved unanimously by the Board. 


ACTION:  2003-2004 SCC BUDGET:

Vice President for Administrative Services, Ms. Beverly Jo Brandt, introduced this item.  She had previously provided a budget notebook to each member of the Board as well as to President Moore.  

She stated, with the grim economic forecast and the overall world impacts on our state, the college has faced serious budget cuts totaling over $1,000,000 in the last two years.  Difficult choices and decisions have been made.  She thanked the members of the Budget Task Force for their commitment to the process and, further, thanked members of the accounting staff, Ms. Sarah Amos, Ms. Ruth Hollingsworth, Mr. Jone Garcia and Ms. Nancy Lamus for their long hours and dedication to completing the document.

This was a year when the cuts went so deep, Shoreline first had to define essential college services, and, further, determine services that were greatly beneficial to students, but which may not be possible to do any longer.  The Vice Presidents worked with their staffs to bring recommendations to the Task Force.  It was a thorough process. 

The Task Force and President’s Executive Staff also considered new sources of revenue, including the possible addition of an add/drop fee for schedule changes after the 10th day of class.  

As the Board proceeded to make the motion, Chair Loyer Nelson thanked Vice President Brandt and the Budget Task Force for their work.  Mr. Paul Burton applauded Ms. Brandt for developing an open process and gaining information from all levels of the college community.  He emphasized that this year the budget planning took into account what Shoreline has to do and how to fund it.  He called the budget a “big step forward” and said Ms. Brandt and the Administrative Services staff members deserve a big thanks and compliment.  


Motion 03:19

Recognizing that budgets are dynamic, Mr. Paul Burton 




made a motion that the Board approve the Fiscal Year 




2003-04 Operating Budget in the amount of 






$34,273,603.00, but, as additional State Board for 





Community and Technical Colleges operating funds are 




allocated or other funds become available, the President or 




Vice President for Administrative Services shall be 





authorized to budget and expend such funds consistent with 



applicable state and/or college policies and procedures, 




adjust for errors, and omission and initiate budget 





reductions as may be required and necessary.





Ms. Sarah Phillips seconded the motion.  The Board, in 




unanimous voice vote, approved the motion.  

Concluding her remarks, Vice President Brandt thanked the Board for its support and dedication to the college and pledged to keep the Board apprised of changes and how they relate to the Focus Areas through the monthly reporting at the Regular Board meetings.  She said a complete copy of the budget document would be available in the library the next day and would be given to each Vice President and to union leadership.  
ACTION:  2003-2004 FEES:
Vice President Brandt next called attention to the document labeled “Shoreline Community College Proposed Fees 2003-04.”

She said that for the first time, Shoreline is requesting an add/drop fee, which, if approved by the Board, would be applied beginning Fall Quarter 2003.  The add/drop fee amount will be between $10 and $15 per transaction.  Ms. Brandt said that the administration is looking at choices for waiving out-of-state tuition.  All Shoreline’s college neighbors have waived all or part of out-of-state tuition.  She predicted the out-of-state tuition waiver would be phased in over time. 


Motion 03:20

Ms. Elsa Welch made a motion that the Board adopt 




“Shoreline Community College Proposed Fees 2003-04,” 




as listed in the chart labeled “List of Incidental Fees 




2003-2004,” Effective Fall Quarter 2003. 





Ms. Sarah Phillips seconded the motion, which passed 




unanimously. 

REPORT:  Budget Status and InvestmentS:
Vice President Brandt noted that the Puget Sound Automobile Dealers’ Association (PSADA) had recently donated decorative outdoor planters filled with plants throughout the college campus.  Executive Director, Mr. Jim Hammond, oversaw this project.  

She began the monthly Budget Status and Investment Report by saying Shoreline is moving forward as expected.  To date, the college has expended all our state funds and is now spending from local funding.
Ms. Brandt reiterated that she is encouraging staff members to expend their budgets in a more timely manner, saying the college doesn’t benefit if we wait until the end of the year when we could have used the equipment, etc., during the course of the year. 

These reports are provided each month as a brief financial status report to keep the Board advised of the college’s budgeted resources, spending rates, staffing level, and student enrollment.

The Cash Fund Equity Summary - provides a financial summary of the opening cash fund balance and all revenues and expenditures for all local funds for the current fiscal year.  

The attached report reflects that Total Revenue for the current fiscal year through 

April 30, 2003.

The Operating Budget Status Review – is a comparison of expenditures to budget for state allocations, local revenues and self-support accounts for current operating funds.

The Securities Investment Report - includes the description and amounts of temporary investments of cash not required meet current expenditure needs.  Funds on hand and not immediately needed for operations are invested in short-term securities according to College policy and compatible with State Treasurer and Office of Financial Management guidelines.  The attached report includes information through April 30, 2003.   

The Additional Allocations, Grants or Contracts report shows additional funding received since this year’s initial allocation.  It also shows the source of new funding and how it is distributed according to the strategic plan. 

REPORT:  GOVERNANCE:

Dr. Tom Curtis began the governance report by stating that it would be given in two parts.  He would begin with Strategic Planning, then Professor Terry Taylor would provide information about Governance Steering.  

Dr. Curtis distributed a copy of the most recent Focus Areas saying that this year the Strategic Planning Committee’s goal was to recommend four Focus Areas and to evaluate how past Focus Areas have been addressed.  He added that the Board is free to add Focus Areas.  
Dr. Taylor, using a Powerpoint presentation, explained the rationale for proposed changes to the governance structure at Shoreline Community College. 
Governance at Shoreline Community College wasn’t working as well as we wished.  Employees of the College during Opening Week, 2002 – 2003 spoke clearly:  SCC had too many committees, lack of effective communication, difficult to understand who makes decisions and how they are made. There were many different communication tools available to the campus; none of them were being used as effectively as they could.  Our task as members of the Governance Steering Committee was to suggest a new governance system that would increase efficiency, decrease the number of committees, solve the communications problems, and create a system of governance that was inclusive and readily understandable.

College Policy 2301, College Governance, originally approved by the Board of Trustees in 1997 and revised in 1999, sets out several principles of governance and assigns the role to the Governance Steering Committee, but it became clear in our current system, there is no one central constituency-based group to which information can be sent for action or be forwarded to the Board of Trustees; thus, it is suggested that the governance functions of the previous cabinet be transferred to a new constituency-based structure which we have elected to name the “Shoreline College Council,” including students, administration, classified staff and faculty.  The Governance Steering Committee is recommending that there be five members of each group serving, that there be definite staggered terms of office and that open meetings occur regularly (current plan is to have the meetings on alternate Tuesday afternoons from 3:30 to 5:00).  In brief, all items that would be sent on to the Board of Trustees would first pass through the Council.  However, not all items that came to the Council would continue on to the Board.  
The next step was to review the current governance committee structure to determine how the College could function more effectively i.e., less committees, increased communication, etc., which led to the realization that we did not have any precise definition of governance as it pertained to the College.  The following definition was adopted by the Governance Steering Committee at its February 11, 2003 meeting:

Shared governance at Shoreline Community College is a participatory 
system in which every member of the college community can 
influence decisions regarding operational policies and priorities and 
provide direction for the College.  Under 
this system the 
College community shall arrive at appropriate and timely decisions in a 
manner consistent with the principles of open and honest 
communication.  Students are encouraged to participate in the shared 
governance process.
The College governance structure will not limit the power of the Board of Trustees to develop and approve policy for Shoreline Community College.
Each of the thirteen current governance committees:  ADA, Affirmative Action, Calendar, Environmental, Facilities Use, Governance Steering, Institutional Effectiveness, Legislative Contact, Safety and Security, Strategic Planning, Student Success,  Technology, and Wellness, was asked to review the new definition and to determine if, in their opinion, the activities of the committee fit within the definition.  Many of the committee responses indicated that, by the new definition, they might not be considered a “governance committee” but desired to remain a part of the governance structure.  
Members of the Governance Steering Committee came to the conclusion that it would be more effective to look at “functional groupings” of activities rather than merely at committees.  The Steering Committee came up with four functional group areas:  Budget/Finance, Facilities/Technology, Academics/Students, and Personnel.  Each of these “functional groupings” would have representation from campus employees.  Students would be encouraged to participate but not required.  In this governance configuration, the current Strategic Planning and Institutional Effectiveness Committees would continue, but would be combined.  The Governance Steering Committee would continue for approximately one more year and would then sunset.
Members of the Governance Steering Committee are committed to providing a governance model for Shoreline Community College that is exemplified by its ease of communication, ability to be understood and its level of effectiveness for our campus community.  

Ms. Sarah Phillips clarified that the current governance committees will exist as subsets of the function areas and the function areas will determine which committees will continue to exist.  Further, the Governance Steering Committee will oversee the consolidation and coordination of committee-to-function area.  
President Moore referred to the proposed Shoreline College Council saying the Council Chair will rotate between the constituency groups.  Professor Kreutzer added that rotating the Chair in the Strategic and Governance Committees has been successful.  
President Moore said a one-page summary of highlights of the Shoreline College Council proceedings will be published and posted on campus bulletin boards.  Those interested will be directed to the college website for more details.  

REPORT:  GAAPCOM:

On April 25, 2003, Dr. Holly Moore received a letter from the Governor’s Affirmative Action Policy Committee (GAAPCom), including commendations and recommendations based on a meeting of the Triad group in October 2002.  The Triad group, consisting of a representative from the Department of Personnel, a representative from GAAPCom, and Vice President for Human Resources and Employee Relations, Ms. Paulette Fleming, met to review the College’s Plan.  Every other year, Shoreline must submit a full plan.  This was the year for Shoreline to submit the full plan, which was presented to the GAAPCom full body and to the Department of Personnel for technical compliance. 
In part, the GAAPCom letter states, “based upon the results of the Triad meeting, we are confident of Shoreline Community College’s affirmative action efforts.  We commend SCC for the ongoing commitment to affirmative action and diversity through the institution’s Strategic Plan, which promotes diversity and multiculturalism as a key strategic direction for the college {and} demonstrated efforts in promoting affirmative action through diversity-related efforts.”  Vice President Fleming cited several activities which illustrate SCC’s commitment to affirmative action efforts, including the Banners and Barriers project, working with Professor Richard Jacobs regarding the culture of the deaf, establishing multicultural competencies for screening committees, and holding  multicultural workshops for new faculty. 
Recommendations for next year from GAAPCom include, “1) Continue placing an emphasis on the hiring of persons with disabilities across all job groups. 2) Continue placing an emphasis on the hiring of persons of color in the vocational faculty such as job groups 2.3 and 2.4.”  

Vice President Fleming said Shoreline would continue to work toward gains in the two recommended areas, starting with recruitment.  She will return with a complete Affirmative Action Plan to present to the Board this coming Fall.   

REPORT:  FACULTY PRESIDENT:

Professor Kreutzer began her report by noting that two of the faculty members who were participating in SCC’s Study Abroad program mentioned that this was as a result of their sabbatical experiences.  She said this was an example of the positive outcomes generated by faculty sabbatical opportunities.  

Professor Kreutzer thanked Vice President Beverly Brandt for a very readable budget document.  She said the budget process was wonderful, “even the bumps.”  Next year, she promised even more faculty involvement in the budget process.
She said instructors were already experiencing classes being filled for fall and summer.  She posed the question, “The Open Door admits students, but where are the classes to take?”  She is advising students to speak to their legislators.    
The faculty, Professor Kreutzer said, is watching the governance process with interest and is glad there is thoughtful planning to create the proposed changes.  She said faculty are in agreement that, when the time is right, the Governance Steering Committee has agreed that, when the time is right, it should be dissolved.  
This Spring the Federation held elections, which will be confirmed at the Executive Board meeting next Monday.  When Professor Kreutzer’s term ends as of Opening Week in September 2003, Professor Karen Toreson will assume the Federation Presidency.  Professor Gary Parks will become the First Vice President; Professor Sean Rody will become the Second Vice President and Professor Instructor Diane Clifford will become the Third Vice President.  Professor Russell Rosco was elected Secretary and Professor Kreutzer was elected as Treasurer.  The officers’ installation will take place Opening Week.  

REPORT:  CLASSIFIED STAFF:
Ms. Peggy Lytle, representing Classified Staff, reported that the annual Classified Staff Social was held May 15 with plenty of wonderful refreshments and a variety of donated door prizes.
Ms. Lytle commended Vice President Brandt’s work with the Budget Task Force and thanked Ms. Brandt for allowing her to sit on the budget committee. 

REPORT:  STUDENT BODY PRESIDENT:

Mr. Shaun Scott, Associated Student Body President, began his report with a synopsis of Student Government’s recent retreat at Gig Harbor.  The purpose was to train the newly elected Executive Board and Student Body Officers.  He hopes to introduce the new officers to the Board at its June meeting.  
Other student activities included a successful finale to the “Banners and Barriers” project, Multicultural Week where many groups participated, and the “Crystal Ball” celebration held by the Women’s Center May 8 in recognition of the Center’s 25th Anniversary.
Mr. Scott and three others have been selected to speak at the upcoming Students of Color graduation reception on June 6. 

REPORT:  COLLEGE PRESIDENT:
President Moore asked Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs, Dr. Andrea Rye, to provide the Enrollment Report.

Dr. Rye distributed a written update, and explained that, as of May 27, for Spring Quarter, the college stood at 105.7% of the annual target and, with 4588.8 state-funded FTEs, stood at 102.6% of quarterly target.  The college annual target goal is 105%.  Dr. Rye commented that the academic year is ending strongly and students are stepping up quickly to register for Summer and Fall 2003, as reflected in strong enrollment numbers for those upcoming quarters.  
Dr. Moore continued her report by announcing that the program created by the college’s developmental English faculty has been recognized by Syracuse University as one of 20 exemplary programs based on research sponsored by the Lumina Foundation. 
Dr. Moore was asked to travel to Washington, D.C., twice since the April Board meeting.  The Department of Education nominated her to attend a second Community College Work Group session on May 5 and from May 20-22, she attended the national Workforce Alliance Board meeting and Advocacy Summit.  Her goal while in D.C. was to visit Congress to fight for continuance of Perkins and higher education reauthorization.  Her message is “fund where education really takes place—community colleges!”  Between the two trips, she met with eight members of Congress and many key representatives from the Department of Education.  
Dr. Moore is also member of the “Alliance for Corporate Education,” a consortium of community college presidents working together to provide corporate training in a consolidated fashion.  The Boeing Co. is the biggest client and this is the first time Boeing has outsourced training at this magnitude.  

Dr. Moore attended the May 8 Women’s Center Crystal Ball, noting it was also a celebration of honor donor Margaret Svec’s birthday.  Ms. Svec donated an additional $10,000 to the endowment, raising it to $50,000.  
The student production, “Cabaret,” was excellent and she hoped all had a chance to attend.  

Dr. Moore distributed to the Board the Summer Youth Flyer containing programs for youth offered through Continuing Education.  She presented copies of the newest edition of the student publication, “Spindrift,” to the Board. 
In February, Dr. Moore had attended the 102nd “American Assembly” in Harriman, New York.  The resulting publication, “Keeping America in Business,” has been completed and she had a copy which she routed to the Board.  “Developing Economic Systems” was the main topic of this Assembly.
Beginning June 16, Shoreline will assume a Summer Hours Schedule of four nine-hour days Monday through Thursday, and a four-hour day on Friday.  
Dr. Moore plans to attend the Students of Color Graduation Reception on June 6.  This event, sponsored by the President’s Office and the Multicultural Diversity Education Center, has gotten larger every year.  Other end-of-the-academic-year events include the Toyota T-10 Graduation June 4, the annual Athletic Banquet June 6, and 2003 Commencement June 8.  

Ms. Sarah Phillips asked for more information on the University of Washington’s change in admission status.  Dr. Moore said that at the May 14 Articulation Council meeting it was stated again that the main UW campus will be restricting student entry.  The restriction has nothing to do with GPA, but is based solely on the date the University receives the student’s application.  Ms. Phillips said it would be wise to watch the impact of this restriction.
REPORT:  BOARD CHAIR:

Chair Loyer Nelson called attention to a photo of President Moore making a speech at the 2003 Legislative Summit, which appeared in the Spring 2003 issue of ACCT’s “Trustee Quarterly.”  
Chair Loyer Nelson represented the Board at the Spring TACTC conference held in Renton on May 16 and 17, 2003.  Ms. Sarah Phillips will represent the Board at ACCT’s Western Regional Conference, to be held in San Francisco June 25-28, 2003.
Concluding her remarks, Ms. Loyer Nelson reminded everyone that the June Board meeting would be held at Shoreline’s Branch Campus at the Lake Forest Park Towne Center.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

At 6:05 PM, Chair Sarah Phillips Edith Loyer Nelson announced that the Board would convene in Executive Session for approximately 20 minutes for the purpose of evaluating the performance of a public employee. 

RECONVENE REGULAR SESSION:

At 6:25 PM, Chair Phillips Loyer Nelson announced that the Board would reconvene in regular session.  

NEXT BOARD MEETING:

The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees is scheduled for Wednesday, September 24, 2003, beginning at 4:00 PM in the Board Room of the Administration Building.


The annual Board of Trustees Retreat will be held Thursday, September 11, and Friday, September 12, 2003.  Location to be announced. 

ADJOURNMENT:

Chair Loyer Nelson adjourned the meeting at 6:25 PM.







Signed _________________________








Edith Loyer Nelson, Chair

Attest: ____________________ 

__________________________ 

Michele Foley, Secretary 

